
via flow cytometry to identify immune cell subsets. Spleen
cells were treated with vehicle or TLR7/8 agonist overnight
prior to supernatant analysis. In a parallel experiment, mice
were treated for two weeks with a topical TLR7 agonist
(R848) to assess effects on immune cell populations.
Results Immune cell subsets in spleen were similar in all mice.
Cell counts of ex vivo and Flt3L- cultured BM-DCs were
reduced in NOER mice. Conventional DCs (cDCs) were
increased in MOER mice, and NOER mice trended higher in
CD19+ cells. Other immune populations remained similar.
NOER mice trended lower in IL-6 response after overnight
R848 stimulation.
Conclusion Preliminary results suggest membrane ERa-initiated
events are required to develop certain innate immune cell sub-
sets and for robust expansion of DCs. Membrane and nuclear
functions of ERa may compensate for each other in some
cases. More studies are needed to clarify the role of ERa
localization in modulating immune cell development and
function.
Sources of Support K08 AR068471 NIH/NIAMS (Cunning-
ham); American College of Rheumatology (ACR) RRF K to R
Bridge
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Regulatory or suppressive receptors on plasmacytoid dendritic
cells (PDCs) are an attractive therapeutic target in systemic
lupus erythematosus (SLE), given the role type I interferon
(IFN) plays in this disease. In this study, we determine

whether SLE patient PDC regulatory receptor expression and
function associates with disease features in SLE. We used
quantitative multicolor flow cytometry to measure regulatory
receptors on PDCs from SLE patients and control subjects,
including immunoglobulin like transcript 7 (ILT7), bone mar-
row derived antigen 2 (BDCA2), ILT3, leukocyte-associated
immunoglobulin-receptor 1 (LAIR1), natural killer cell P44-
related protein (NKp44), bone marrow stromal cell antigen 2
(BST2), and dendritic cell (DC) immunoreceptor (DCIR). For
functional studies, cells from 9 SLE patients and 9 controls
were treated with ILT7 and BDCA2 crosslinking antibodies
followed by TLR9 agonists. ILT7 and BDCA2 expression on
SLE patient PDCs were inversely correlated with disease activ-
ity by SLEDAI score. High IFN SLE patients had increased
levels of the ILT7 ligand BST2, and at the same time reduced
ILT7 expression. BDCA2 levels were 5-fold higher than ILT7
levels, and crosslinking ILT7 only weakly inhibited IFN secre-
tion. Crosslinking BDCA2 significantly reduced IFN produc-
tion in SLE patient cells, but this effect on IFN was much
greater in patients with low SLEDAI scores than those with
high SLEDAI scores. In conclusion, we identify associations
between PDC regulatory receptor expression and clinical dis-
ease in SLE, and dominant inhibitory function of BDCA2
over ILT7 in PDC type I IFN secretion with dependency
upon disease activity.
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Background Complement activation plays a critical role in the
development of kidney injury during lupus nephritis (LN).
Clinical trials targeting the complement pathway are now
underway in LN. It is therefore important to understand the
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